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James Madison Unvi.
Announes President's List

HARRISONBURG, Virg. –  James
Madison University has an-
nounced the president’s list for
the spring 2017 semester. Stu-
dents who earn president's list
honors must carry at least 12
graded credit hours and earn a
GPA of 3.900 or above.

Carly Rebecca Redfield of
Scotch Plains who is majoring in

marketing and is scheduled to
graduate in 2017.

Shannon Daly of Cranford who
is majoring in marketing and who
is scheduled to graduate in 2017.

Kayla Piatkowski of Cranford who
is majoring in biology and who is
scheduled to graduate in 2018.

James Madison University of-
fers each student a future of sig-
nificance -- not an education of
mere prestige, but an extraordi-
nary education of exceptional
scholarship, inventive thinking,
unparalleled attention to the world
community, a university-wide
enthusiasm for teaching, and a
commitment to student success.

Hispanic Theatre Festival to Open
at CDC Theatre in Cranford

CRANFORD – Rehearsals are
underway at CDC Theatre in
Cranford, New Jersey’s oldest
continuously producing commu-
nity theatre, for an exciting new
venture: The CDC Hispanic The-
atre Festival. Even though there
is a large and vibrant Hispanic
population in New Jersey, there
are no Spanish-language plays
being performed in central New
Jersey.  The CDC Theatre plans
to bridge that gap by mounting
the Hispanic Theatre Festival, fea-
turing one-act plays that will
showcase exciting and intriguing
playwrights in Spanish for the
Spanish-speaking population of
the state.

In a recent interview, long time
CDC Theatre member Joel
Redmount, who serves as both
producer and a director for the
Festival, outlined the genesis of
the project.

“It all begins with my love for
the Theatre. Of course, being
married to an Argentine woman
and having many friends of all
Hispanic cultures was certainly
influential. It occurred to me
that, despite there being 1.2
million Latinos living in New Jer-
sey, and ‘la cultura Latina’ being
increasingly pervasive in our
society, there seemed to be no
live Spanish-language theatre
in New Jersey. But when I
broached this idea to my Span-
ish-speaking friends – the idea
for performing plays in Spanish
– they had no clue what I was

referring to. It was a foreign
concept to them. Thousands of
people grow up and raise fami-
lies here in suburban New Jer-
sey, often speaking Spanish at
home, but they never even imag-
ined the experience of hearing
the beauty of the Spanish lan-
guage brought to life on the
stage I brought the germ of the
idea to the governing board of
the CDC Theatre earlier this year.
There is a lot of great commu-
nity theatre being done in New
Jersey – but this was an oppor-
tunity to tap into an underserved
audience, to bring people to the
Theatre who perhaps had never
experienced it before.  That is a
very compelling notion to any
good Theatre. Doing something
new, something inventive, find-
ing new audiences to fill seats.
The CDC Theatre board was
highly encouraging.  They
jumped at the chance and carved
out time from the CDC Theatre
summer schedule. The festival’s
goal is to showcase up-and-com-
ing playwrights and expand the
audience base of established
Spanish-speaking playwrights,
who speak to a modern audi-
ence,” Mr. Redmount said.

“Often people’s experience
with Spanish-language theatre
is from books. We wanted it to
be fresh, relevant to a modern
Hispanic audience, perhaps a bit
edgy. We knew of Alicia Dolinsky,
the Argentine playwright,
through family connections and

brought her one-act play, Ana y
las Langostas [Ana and the Lo-
custs] on board for its North
American premiere. Alicia also
agreed to direct. Our second
one-act play, Bony y Kin is by
Carlos Canale, a Puerto Rican
dramatist currently working at
the University of Connecticut,”
said Mr. Redmount.

Auditions attracted actors not
only from New Jersey, but from
the New York and Long Island
area. The Festival features ac-
tors from nine towns throughout
New Jersey and New York with an
exciting mix of actors with ex-
tensive experience and others
for whom the festival is a first
introduction to the stage.

The Hispanic Theatre Festival
will span two weekends, July 28
and 29 and Aug 4 and 5, with four
evening performances starting
at 8 p.m. Each evening perfor-
mance will consist of two one-act
plays. Additional information
about the Festival and how to
order tickets can be found by
visiting the theatre’s website at
www.cdctheatre.org. Funding
has been made possible in part
by the NJ State Council on the
Arts, Dept. of State, a Partner
Agency of the National Endow-
ment for the Arts, through a grant
administered by the Union County
Office of Cultural & Heritage Af-
fairs.

Bucknell Students
Named to Dean's List
LEWISBURG, Penn. – Bucknell

University has released the
dean's list for outstanding aca-
demic achievement during the
spring semester of the 2016-17
academic year. A student must
earn a grade point average of 3.5
or higher on a scale of 4.0 to
receive dean's list recognition.

Seth Botos of Westfield.
Julie Byrne of Cranford.
Andrew Capuano of Westfield.
Grace Cook of Westfield.
Olivia Loggia of Westfield.
Gregory Reilly of Cranford.
Alexandra Schwetje of

Westfield.
Kelly Vasel of Westfield.
Christopher Why of Westfield.

Local Students
Graduate From

Bucknell University
LEWISBURG, Penn. – Bucknell

University presented degrees to
895 graduates at Commence-
ment on May 21.

Among the graduates are:
Alexander Breakstone of
Westfield, Joseph Dugan of
Cranford, Nicholas Frediani of
Cranford, Alexandra Schwetje of
Westfield, Kelly Vasel of
Westfield, Victoria Karakis of
Scotch Plains, Andrew Leischner
of Scotch Plains and Andrew
Wheeler of Scotch Plains.

Coastal Carolina Univ.
Announces Dean's List
CONWAY, S.C. – Approximately

1,920 students have made the
Spring Semester 2017 Dean's
List for academic achievement at
Coastal Carolina University.

Dean's list students are:
MacKenzie Keim, of Cranford,
majoring in biology and Sara Lo
Bue, of Cranford, majoring in
marketing.

Probitas Verus Honos

University of Vermont
Announces Dean's List
BURLINGTON, V.T. – To be

named to the dean's list, stu-
dents must have a grade-point
average of 3.0 or better and rank
in the top 20 percent of their
class in their respective college
or school.

The following local students
have been named to the Univer-
sity of Vermont Dean's List:

Anna Margolis of Westfield.
Katherine Fischer of Westfield.
Lauren Rigney of Westfield.
Malcolm Pringle of Cranford.
Molly Jennings of Westfield.
Sara Fetter of Westfield.


